West Point Parents’ Club of Massachusetts
Minutes—15 April 2007
The April meeting was held at 3Com with President, Kathy Bowling presiding.

The minutes from the last meeting held 29 October 2006 were approved.

Treasurer’s Report
Kathy Bowling relayed the treasurer’s report for the absent Brant McDougall.  Currently the club has a cash balance of $5,659.  A $250 donation was sent to WP-Org. completing our pledge of $500 for the year and the bus transporting cadets to and from WP has generally turned a profit this year.
Membership
Kathy Bowling reported for Susan McDougall that the Valentine coupons for Grant Hall were sent.

Bus Coordinator
Jack & Janet Kenney covered the bus duties while Richard Primack was on sabbatical and will continue to do so in the future.  The only time the bus was not profitable was when it was not full (Christmas).
Mentors

A list of Cadet Candidates was circulated for parents to sign up to be assigned to a new family.  Marsha Ciccolo is especially looking for current Plebe parents to participate as the experience is still fresh.  Martha Laughna will forward the list to Marsha for completion.  Parents wishing to volunteer to be mentors for new families should contact Marsha (marshacic@verizon.net). 
Westpoint.org

Kathy Bowling expressed appreciation for a job well done and for years of service by Bill McLean.  Dave Shea was trained by Bill and will continue to be the moderator for Westpoint.org.  Dave requested Kathy or Susan McDougall to send him a list of email addresses for the class of 2011 as soon as it is available.  These names will be added to our listserve.

Cadet Activities

TEE’s begin 13 May; Graduation—26 May; Class of 2010 reports to Buckner—22 June; Illumination Dance—4 August; Reorgy week begins 12 August.  The Illumination Dance was explained by several members as a Dance at the end of Buckner where the new Yuks will wear their India Whites for the first time.  Dates can be invited but parents do not go.
Graduate Activities

· Parents of Firsties will be transferred over to the graduate parent network upon Graduation.  
· PBS series—“America at the Crossroads:  Life After 9/11” features WP grads who debunk the theory that soldiers join the Army because they lack choices.

· Kathy Bowling had available a Directory of Graduates, a book for parents about what to do when your son/daughter is deployed and an article which recently appeared in the “Boston Globe” discussing the rising rate at which WP grads leave the Army after five years.
· Thank you to Cindy del Moral who has done a wonderful job of sending boodle off to deployed soldiers from MA, which currently numbers 7.  Parents unable to attend meetings but wishing to contribute to this cause can send $ to help defray shipping costs to: Brant McDougall, 315 Depot Rd., Boxborough, 01719.

Old Business

· Valentine coupons to Grant Hall were coordinated by Susan McDougall and sent to cadets.  Thank you to Linda Shea for assisting in this effort. 
· The Cow Loan celebration took place at the Laughna’s house on 10 February.  100 grand bars, pay days and gold coins were packaged and sent to Cows in celebration of their “Cow Loans”.
· Founders Day, held 31 March was attended by 14 WPPC-MA families along with three cadets.  The program was impressive with great stories told by the Commandant.

· Thanks went to the many volunteers for the college fair in Boston.  Kathy Bowling, Jerry Bowling, Pam Chin and Mike Fleming were able to man the information station for USMA.

New Business
Crew Team—Donna and Barry Griffiths of Lexington will be hosting forty crew team members for dinner on the night of 28 April and will be seeking help with this function.  Details are forthcoming.

Class of 2011—It was agreed that providing sandwiches (as opposed to BBQ) at the summer lunch (Sunday, 10 June) makes it easier for people to circulate and provide information to the Cadet Candidates and their families and eliminates any problem in inclement weather.  We could use additional volunteers.  Please contact Kathy Bowling ( kathybowling5@hotmail.com ).  Kathy also circulated an informational flyer constructed by a nameless secretary for use by the new parents.
R-Day, 2 July—Pam Chin, Vivian Rezendes, Pat Small, Margaret Primack and Martha Laughna volunteered to man the table at R-Day to register MA parents for WPPC-MA and be of general support to parents of New Cadets.

Plebe letter writing, 14 July—at the Bowlings

West Point Parents Conference—Pat and Alan Small will attend this conference at West Point the weekend of April 20th and promise to bring back amazing ideas for our club.

Patton Picnic, 11 August—as always, worth the trip.  General Patton’s wife, Joanne, hosts.
Army vs. BC football, 22 Sept.—Volunteers signed up to help with the pregame festivities and informational session for prospective applicants. Volunteers are still needed-- contact Kathy Bowling (kathybowling5@hotmail.com).  (see list below)

2007/08 Officers—Kathy Bowling announced the officers for the coming year.  (see list below)  Only the fundraising position remains open.

Flags and Coins presentation—Jerry Bowling presented graduation gifts, a U.S. flag which has been flown over the capitol and an uncirculated pure silver dollar minted at West Point in 2007, to parents (and one grandparent!) of graduating Firsties.  The gifts for those unable to attend will be brought to WP next week by the Smalls and given directly to the Firsties.  The extra coins ordered & not picked up at the meeting have been shipped to parents.  Each Firstie parent discussed their cadet’s branch of service and post assignment:
Edwin Lyman—Field Artillery, Ft. Bragg
Nicholas Ross—Engineers, eventually Ft. Carson, CO

Scott Dawe—Armor, Ft. Campbell



Emily Hannenberg—Engineers, Hawaii

Zack Griffiths—Infantry, Ft. Lewis, WA



JB Kelly—Infantry, Germany

Christopher Wallgren—infantry, Ft. Hood
Parent Forum—The meeting closed with the parent forum as each parent discussed how things are going with their cadet.

2007/08 Officers

President—Kathy Bowling

Vice Presidents—Alan & Pat Small

Secretary—Martha Laughna
Graduate Activities—Richard Primack

Graduate Boodle—Carol Hannenberg

Westpoint.org Moderator—Dave Shea

Membership—Susan McDougall w/Linda Shea

Treasurer—Brant McDougall

Cadet Activities—Pam & Chester Chin

Mentorship—Marsha Ciccolo

Transp./Bus Coordinator—Jack & Janet Kinney

Web Master—Gita Srinivasan
Fundraising—open
Flags and Coins—Martha Laughna

Respectfully submitted—Martha Laughna
Other Volunteers

To volunteer, Contact kathybowling5@hotmail.com. 
10 June—BBQ for Cadet Candidates:
David & Linda Shea

Alan & Pat Small

Vivian & Jim Rezendes

Barb Davis

Pam & Chet Chin

Rory & Martha Laughna

22 September—Army vs. BC football pregame 
festivities:

David & Linda Shea

Alan & Pat Small

Vivian & Jim Rezendes

Barb Davis

Pam & Chet Chin

Rory & Martha Laughna

A complete mentor list will be provided later.

